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Fall Retreats 

The weekend before last I 
was the speaker for the UW-
Whitewater fall retreat.  I 
don’t get to spend as much 
time with these students, so 
it was a great opportunity to 
get to know and invest in 45 
of them.  
 
This weekend is the UW-
Madison fall retreat.  So far 
we have 200 people signed 
up.  We’ve invited Sam Os-
terloh, our National Director 
of Ethnic Field Ministries, to 
speak.   
 
There are so many elements 
during these packed week-
ends and we trust God to do 
amazing things in the lives of 
our students, as He has in 
the past.   
 
Please join us in prayer. 

Dear Partner, 
 
 By the time I joined Caleb in Ryan’s dorm room, he had already 
introduced the Knowing God Personally booklet in an effort to share the Gos-
pel.  Ryan is a freshman from a small Wisconsin town who admitted he 
had only been to church a few times.  Caleb was a student involved in my 
Bible study for two years, who has since graduated, married, and, along 
with his wife, decided to intern on our Madison staff team for a year. 

  
 It was the second 
week of school and I was 
scheduled to meet Caleb in 
this dormitory where he is 
raising up a Bible study in 
order help him meet with stu-
dents who expressed an inter-
est in spiritual matters.   Be-
cause Caleb had already 
started talking to Ryan, he 
texted me the dorm room 
number so I would find him.   
 

 As I entered Ryan’s room, I introduced myself, grabbed a seat on 
the floor, and chimed in the conversation here and there.  Ryan is a warm 
individual, who readily received the message.  Even as his roommate en-
tered the room and changed clothes for a career fair, Ryan was glad to 
continue the conversation, realizing that he hadn’t understood the grace 
of God before.  After awhile, Ryan repeated, phrase- by- phrase, the prayer 
to receive Christ that Caleb read to him from the booklet. 
 
 Ryan’s hunger to grow has been evident as he and Caleb have met 
to discuss walking with Jesus.  He’s also been attending the Bible study 
Caleb leads in that dorm. 
 
 As you can imagine, it is really fun when some of our former stu-
dents are able to serve with us as interns and part-time staff members.  

Our work force in southern Wisconsin is 
really increased this year as we have five 
of these graduates serving with us!  It’s a 
joy to watch God use them to bear fruit. 
 
 Thank you for sharing our joy in 
this ministry of spiritual reproduction. 
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Caleb and Ryan moments after Ryan prayed 


